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As Secretary of the Committee, I often receive telephone calls or letters from colleagues in the Health Service enquiring about whether an issue needs to come to the Committee as part of a formal consultation.

The Committee has agreed previously that I should act as the ‘gatekeeper’ for any health related issue and indicate whether it needs to go to this Committee; an Area Forum; a council Policy and Scrutiny Committee; or is not a matter requiring consultation.

Several issues fall into that latter category and those dealt with since the January meeting are set out below for information.  The reasons why they have not required consultation are set out in brackets.

NHS South West Essex (contractual issue between PCT and a service provider)
The next contract for the Out of Hours Service, which will run from January 2011, will be a combined contract for both GP and Nursing Services, which are handled separately at present.

(PCT contact – Becky Meadows)

NHS South West Essex (contractual arrangement between PCT and a service provider)

The PCT has instigated an open and transparent tendering process for three directly managed GP practices – The Gore, Basildon; Dipple Medical Centre, Pitsea; and Purfleet Care Centre, Purfleet.  The changes involve no closures or relocation of services and all patients at the practices will be informed of the process and invited to comment.

(PCT contact Jonathon Weaver)

NHS West Essex (clinical decision on each individual patient)

The PCT has reviewed the arrangements for funding treatments of limited clinical value and has introduced a new assessment system.  This is in line with NICE guidance and is based on clear clinical assessment of need and the best treatment to meet that need.  An appeals mechanism is in place.  The Essex and Southend LINk has been involved in the formulation of the new policy.

(PCT contact Kirsty Boettcher)

NHS West Essex (risk to the safety or welfare of patients or staff needing immediate attention)

The PCT has closed its weekly podiatry clinic at the Stansted Day Centre.  This will move to the Herts and Essex Hospital for the time being but will return to Stansted once the new Health Centre opens.

The reasons for the closure and temporary move is that a risk assessment of the current area used showed that it posed a challenge in terms of cross infection and lack of compliance with DoH decontamination guidelines.  It is also an open area, making it difficult to hold confidential conversations with clients.

All users have been informed in writing of the reasons for this temporary move.

(PCT contact Sandra Herbert)
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